Dear Parents & Kids.

We are opening our classrooms on Sunday, October 4, during the **10:00am service only**. Children's ministry will be available for Nursery through Kindergarten! We're looking forward to seeing you and your family!

Our staff has been working to create a safe and secure environment for our Children's ministry. Here are a few ways we can be safe together.

Team Members and Staff will be temperature checked and wearing masks unless they are teaching the children's lesson.

We will conduct touch-free temperature checks for parents and children beginning 30 minutes prior to service. Enter through the main doors of the Sanctuary if your child is 6 weeks old to 3 years old. If your child is in preschool or kindergarten enter through the main doors of the Family Life Center. You will be directed to the temperature check station in each building.

We will not utilize the kiosk at this time. You will be able to check your child in once you have passed the temperature check station at their classroom. Please proceed to the classroom to complete a sign in form and receive a parent pickup tag.

Children 2 years old through Kindergarten will be asked to sanitize their hands before entering the classroom. Hand sanitizer will be available.

We ask that you change your child's diaper and/or take them to the restroom prior to checking them into the classroom. Make sure they wash their hands. We will change diapers when necessary and allow bathroom breaks when needed in the classrooms.

Children will receive prepackaged snacks. If your child has dietary restrictions please bring a prepackaged snack for them.

The Nursing Mother's Room will not be open.

We will do everything we can to practice limited contact in our classrooms.

All toys will be sanitized, and all surfaces will be cleaned before and after service.

We ask parents to pick children up promptly after service.

We are planning to open the Elementary classroom on Sunday, October 18, at the 10:00am service only. Children attending the Elementary class will be required to wear a face mask. We have put together a special box for them which goes along with the lessons being taught on our YouTube channel (KMU Children). The box can be picked up in the Family Life Center this Sunday, October 4, after the 10:00am service.

We look forward to seeing you!

For the children.

Minister Linda Chisolm